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Cliff Hague is Emeritus Professor at Heriot-Watt University in Edinburgh, and works as a freelance
researcher and consultant, mainly in European Union-funded projects and the European Observatory
Network for Territorial Cohesion and Development (www.espon.eu ). He is also the Chairman of Built
Environment Forum Scotland (www.befs.org.uk), and a Past President of the Royal Town Planning
Institute (RTPI), and of the Commonwealth Association of Planners. He is a member of the UK’s
Academy for the Social Sciences. After graduating as a geographer, he did a post-graduate planning
course then worked briefly in Glasgow as a planner implementing the comprehensive redevelopment
programme. His academic career was spent in teaching undergraduate and post-graduate planners.
He was one of the founders of the Radical Institute Group, which, for a decade from the mid-1970s,
had a strong presence on RTPI Council and significantly reshaped education policies. In 2001-02 he
was a member of the RTPI’s Education Commission. During the 1980s and early 1990s he developed
research contacts in Czechoslovakia and Hungary. In 1992-94 he was involved in developing a Master’s
degree in planning at Lahore, and became interested in rapidly urbanising countries. He co-authored
Urban Challenges: Scoping the State of the Commonwealth’s Cities (2010). He is co-author of Regional
and Local Economic Development (2011) and Making Planning Work: A Guide to Approaches and Skills
(2006). He co-edited Place Identity, Participation and Planning (2004) and authored The Development
of Planning Thought: A Critical Perspective (1984). He has recently been doing work on small towns in
Scotland. He led the work on SP=EED, the Planning Aid for Scotland guide on community engagement
(http://www.planningaidscotland.org.uk/page/87/SP-EED.htm). For almost 20 years he wrote a
monthly column in Planning magazine, and currently writes a World View blog on www.CliffHague.
PlanningResource.co.uk and another international blog about planning and development on www.
innovationcircle.net. He is @CliffHague on Twitter.

